Approved December 7th, 2006

Minutes
Board of Directors Meeting

Math and Science Academy

Thursday, November 2nd, 2006, 6:30 PM
8430 Woodbury Crossing, Woodbury, MN  55125

1. Call to order:  6:33 by Alan Moorhead (Chair)
2. Roll Call of Members:

Michelle Richards



Jerry Shelton
Steve Pullar 

             

Alan Moorhead 
Patti Vierow




Bronwen Williams

John Foster (absent)



Lucretia Keeler
Alice Lee




Paul Simone (Ex-officio)

Marilea Griggs (Student Rep.)

3. Approval of Agenda

Add items: New Business e. Approval of 2006 Audit, f. Annual Parent Survey development by Director, g. Fundraising Recommendations; Information:  Extracurricular eligibility
Motion:  Approve agenda as amended.

Moved by:  Alice Lee


Second:  Steve Pullar



 Vote:  8-0-0

4. Open Forum

a.  Nathaniel Buck, 10th grader,  proposed a fundraiser for the 2009 senior class trip.  The idea is to have a Magic:  The Gathering Booster Draft.  Students would purchase card packs and pay an entrance fee for a Magic tournament.  An adult supervisor is needed.  The BOD approved the idea.  Nathaniel Buck is to work out the details with Paul Simone.
5. Approval of Meeting Minutes for the meeting of Thursday, October 5th, 2006.
Correction:  10. Old Business, V. Officers, “The Board shall elect officers from its voting membership, to serve annual terms for the offices of Chair, Vice Chair, Secretary, and Treasurer.”  “The Secretary will be responsible for the minutes of the meeting and provide members with a report of the proceedings.”  

Motion:  To approve the minutes from the meeting of Thursday, October 5th, 2006, as amended.
Moved by:  Alan Moorhead
  
Second:  Alice Lee

             
 Vote:  8-0-0
6. Financial Report:  Paul Simone gave the audit report approval timeline.  A copy of the first quarter financial report was distributed as well as the income statement as of 9-30-06.  MSA has spent 24.9% of the budget.  The October bank statement should be received on November 15th.
7. Chair’s Report:  Alan Moorhead expressed gratitude for everyone’s hard work.  The audit is in good financial standing.  MSA is strong.  New carpet and other new supplies are expected.  As the BOD will be seating new members in January, Alan Moorhead hopes MSA’s great accomplishments will continue.
8. Standing Committee Reports

a. Budget:  None
b. Building/Maintenance:  Jerry Shelton reported that there will be a public improvement hearing for the Radio Drive Safety and Mobility Project at the Woodbury City Hall on Wednesday, November 8th, 2006 at 7:30 PM.  The assessment to MSA will be approximately $60,000.  The project and assessment will most likely be approved at the November 8th meeting.  After the approval, MSA will be drafting a letter of protest, and people should voice their concerns.  The project includes eliminating the bike path along Radio Drive.  There are safety concerns both during and after the road construction.    

c. Enrollment: Paul Simone distributed the current enrollment figures.  Post cards will be mailed at the end of this month notifying parents of their current standing on the waiting list.  Parents will be asked whether they want to remain on the waiting list.
d. Personnel:  None

e. Technology:  Alan Moorhead reported that new computers were installed.  
f. Parent Team:  Alice Lee reported that two parent candidates for the BOD spoke at the last parent team meeting.  Also, the parent team reviewed their current budget.  The next meeting is Thursday, November 9th.  College Night will begin at 7:00.  Students in grades 9-12 were notified of this event.
g. Policy:  Lucretia Keeler sent edits of policies by email, but she did not receive feedback. Lucretia did a second edit during which typos were corrected.  There was a request for a “policies” web site link.  Pages that were edited for content will be emailed to the BOD.  Any editing suggestions should be sent to Lucretia within two weeks.  The policies should be ready for approval next month.
h. Fundraising:  Paul Simone and Patti Vierow held a fundraising meeting and then met    

      with people from organizations that hold fundraising events.  Patti Vierow distributed a    

      report of fundraising guidelines.  It was recommended that fundraising opportunities  

      be decided under the following considerations:  Tradition, First Come/First Served,  

      Fundraiser Proposal Protocol, Fundraising Calendar, and Administrative Fee. 
i. Student Committee:  Marilea Griggs held a student committee meeting on Thursday,  

                        October 26th.  The following issues were discussed:  paper towels, hallway air 
                        fresheners, physical exercise opportunities during study halls, open lunch during study



halls, and a calendar in the staff room to coordinate major tests and project due dates.  
                        There will be an open forum for future meetings the third Thursday of every month 
                        during study halls.  It was recommended by the BOD that if voting occurs, each grade 
                        gets one vote.  Marilea Griggs also attended a prom committee meeting.  Students do 
                        not want prom to be on a boat this year.  Also, they would prefer to change the prom
                        hours to 8 – 11 PM.

9. Consent Agenda:  None
10. Old Business

a. By-Laws Second Vote
Motion:  To accept the MSA by-laws as edited.


            Moved by:  Bronwen Williams
Second:  Lucretia Keeler

 Vote:  7-0-1

11. New Business
a. Election Results:  Sheila Schroeder, election committee member, presented the names of the new BOD members:  Stacy Bartlett, Anil Mehta, Mark Phillion, Darrel Schoeberlein, Ken Thielman.

Motion:  Move that the Board of Directors accept the election results as presented.

Moved by:  Alan Moorhead

Second:  Jerry Shelton

 Vote:  8-0-0

b. Visitor Behavior Policies:  The policy committee will work on revisions and present the policies next month.
c. 2005-2006 Audit

Motion:  To accept the audit as edited.

Moved by:  Alan Moorhead

Second:  Steve Pullar


 Vote:  8-0-0

d. Annual Required Financial Actions by the BOD
Motion:  To accept the annual list of required actions.

Moved by:  Steve Pullar

Second:  Jerry Shelton

 Vote:  8-0-0

e. Approval of 2006 Audit:  See c.

f. Annual Parent Survey Development by the Director

Motion:  To direct Paul Simone to develop the survey.

Moved by:  Jerry Shelton

Second:  Bronwen Williams

 Vote:  8-0-0

g. Fundraising Recommendations

Motion:  To accept the fundraising guidelines effective immediately.

Moved by:  Patti Vierow

Second:  Steve Pullar


 Vote:  8-0-0
12. Information
a.  Roadway expansion update:  See building/maintenance above.
b.  Extracurricular eligibility:  Forty-six students were placed on probation in October.  Twenty-four of those students are currently participating in extracurricular activities.  The November grade sheets will be used to determine loss of eligibility for the students on probation.
13. Future Agenda Items

a.  Regular Board Meeting

     Old Business:  Policies, board development ideas
     New Business:  Director Review (closed session)

b. Workshop Meeting

No workshop
14. Next Board Meeting:  Thursday, December 7th, 2006, 6:30 PM

Next Workshop:  None
Moved by:  Alan Moorhead


Second:  Jerry Shelton

 Vote:  8-0-0

15. Adjourn

Motion:  To adjourn at 8:26 PM

Moved by:  Jerry Shelton


Second:  Lucretia Keeler

 Vote:  8-0-0

Respectfully submitted,

Michelle Richards, Secretary

